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                                                                                                  February 5, 2011 
To whom it may concern, 
 
 During the week of November 19, 2012 I investigated and determined a 
Fish and Game Violation of Fish and Game Code 5652, dumping debris 
(concrete) within 150 feet of waters of the State of California.  The waters 
affected were that of the Arroyo Del Valle Creek. The violation was located at 
1623 Cindy Way, Pleasanton, CA.  I determined the property owner to be Lynn 
Jansen of Lynden Homes.  
           The violation was relatively minor and I had Mr. Jansen’s full cooperation 
during my entire investigation.  Under my direction Mr. Jansen removed the 
debris that was placed along the creek bed and also made a satisfactory attempt 
to re-vegetate (hydro-seeding) the surrounding area.   
 I explained to Mr. Jansen it was a violation to do any type of alteration to a 
stream bed or its bank without first obtaining a 1600 permit from CA Department 
of Fish and Game.  I also explained to Mr. Jansen if he had future plans for the 
creek bank he would also have to contact the US Fish and Wildlife Service for a 
BO and possible permits, as this location is possible habitat for federally 
protected species.  Mr. Jansen explained to me after this incident he no longer 
has any desire to conduct any type of work near the creek.   
  I have issued Mr. Jansen a warning for this incident.  I have no intention of 
filing any kind of criminal or civil case against Mr. Jansen or Lynden Homes for 
this incident.  As of December 12th, 2013 there no longer exists a Fish and Game 
violation at the property of 1623 Cindy Way, Pleasanton, CA.   
 If there are any questions or concerns please contact me. 
 
 Sincerely, 
 
Warden Anthony Russo # 773 
 
 
California Department of Fish & Game 
Cell: (925)-570-3319 
Anthony.russo@wildlife.ca.gov 
  
                                                                                                    

 
 
 

 
 


